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The Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) began construction

on the I-5 Delta Park widening project in April 2008.  Phase I of the

project involves widening I-5 and lengthening the entrance and exit

ramps at Victory Boulevard and Columbia Boulevard. 

Beyond the CRC and Delta Park projects, the I-5 Transportation and

Trade Partnership Final Strategic Plan recommended a comprehensive

list of modal actions relating to: additional transit capacity and service;

additional rail capacity; land use and land use accord; transportation

demand/system management; environmental justice; additional elements

and strategies (such as new river crossings); and financing. RTC and

Metro are tasked with initiating recommendations as part of their regional

transportation planning role. Examples of current efforts include RTC’s

evaluation of future high-capacity transit in Clark County, and evaluation

of needs for future river crossings. Regional planners have investigated

solutions to existing bottlenecks at the I-5 connections with I-405 and I-

84. It is anticipated there will be future projects aimed at fixing problem

areas along I-5.

The purpose and need for this project speak to the "justification" for the

impacts that your community will experience. This project is necessary

locally and regionally, and will bring light rail transit, improved safety

conditions, and increased mobility to the island.
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